
Dyke Village Hall 

Committee Member Nomination Form 
 

Dyke Village Hall Management Committee is a group of volunteers who come together to  

administer Dyke Village Hall for the purposes of Dyke and its surrounding community. 

In line with Charity Commission Regulations, all committee members need to be elected for an 

appropriate term of office and all members of the committee are eligible for election provided 

they are aged 18 years or over and have not been declared Bankrupt. 

Elections for the next term of office will be held at the Annual General Meeting of the Dyke 

Village Hall Management Committee on Monday 29th April 2019 at 7.30pm in Dyke Village 

Hall. 

Anyone interested in becoming a member of this lively committee should complete the form 

below and submit it to the address shown at the bottom of the page. If you would like to know 

more about the committee prior to putting yourself forward, please contact: 

                                  Brian Parkinson on 421673 or Anna McIvor on 393726. 

Nomination Statement for  

Dyke Village Hall Management Committee 
  

I, the undersigned wish to nominate the following person to become a member of  Dyke 

Village Hall Management Committee for a period of 12 months commencing at the 

AGM on Monday 29th April 2019 and terminating at the AGM in 2020. 
  

Name of proposed Committee Member: 

............................................................................................................................. ................. 

............................................................................................................................. ................. 

 

Address: .................................................................................................................... ........... 

....................................................................................... Postcode: ........................... ........... 

 

Telephone Number: ........................................................................................................... .. 

Mobile Number : ............................................................................................................. .... 

Email: ...................................................................................................................... ............ 

  

Details of Proposer 

Name of Proposer: ........................................................................................................... .... 

 

Address: .................................................................................................................... ........... 

....................................................................................... Postcode: ........................... ........... 

 

Telephone Number: ........................................................................................................... .. 

Email: ...................................................................................................................... ............ 

 

Signature of Proposer: ....................................Signature of Nominee: ...............................  

 

Please post forms in Dyke Village Hall letter box on the entrance of Dyke Village Hall by noon 

on Monday 29th April 2019. 
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Dyke Village Hall  
AGM  

Monday 29th April 2019  
at 7.30pm  

in  
Dyke Village Hall 

 
Please come along and meet the  

committee, find out what we’ve been  
doing and discover future plans. 

We look forward to meeting new  
members to this active team. 

All welcome. 



A St Patrick’s Day Race Night on Saturday 16th 
March 2019. at 7pm 

Report 
A St Patrick’s Day Race Night was held in Dyke Village Hall on Satur-
day 16th March 2019 at 7pm. There was a bar, a raffle and wonderful 
light refreshments prepared by Cllr Helen Crawford from Bourne 
Town Council. Mr Ian Sismey was Master of Ceremonies whilst Robin 
Woodward ran the bar. 
We are grateful to the following sponsors: LBM mowers, The Bull at 
Rippingale,  Monty and Mary Andrew,  Joy and Philip Sherwin, Pear 
Tree Farm, Lynn and Marilyn, Private Kollection, Universal Fitness, 
Bourne Motors and The Stores Dept. 
The following supporters bought horses: Gwen and Philip Leverton, 
Joy and Philip Sherwin, William and Antoinette Ash, Peter Hulme, 
Steve and Liz Shaw, Stewart Rogers, Stewart Robinson, Judy Clay and 
Howard Garner, Pear Tree Farm, The Woodward Family and P & N 
Knowles. The horses for the last race were auctioned off on the night 
and the winning horse  was owned by Kate Swain. 
As we go to press we believe that over £700 was raised for Dyke Vil-
lage Hall Funds. 
Thanks to all our sponsors and horse owners and to all those who 
were involved in the night’s success. 

Forthcoming events at Dyke Village Hall 
Dyke Village Hall AGM  

Monday 29th April 2019 at 7.30pmin Dyke Village Hall 
 

Plant Swap/ Tea and Cake Event – 12th May 2019  
 

Dyke Scarecrow Festival 2019 

Dyke WI 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thursday April 18th 
2019   

  at 7.30pm 
in  

Dyke Village Hall 
 

Line Dancing 
   Karen Holcomb 



Booking  
Dyke Village Hall 

Are you looking to book a hall for an 

event, a party or a function? 

Do you need somewhere to hold 

classes, meetings or band practice? 

Are you a piano or singing teacher and 

wish to use our hall for lessons or a 

choir? Are you learning to play an in-

strument and wish for a larger space 

to rehearse. Would you like rehearsal 

time for dance practice? We do have a 

newly tuned piano for your use.  

Hiring the hall is £10/hour. 

For information or bookings please 

contact:  

Anna McIvor   07867 547816 or 

www.dykevillagehall.org.uk 

 Newsletter 
Advertise Local Businesses 
Advertising space  as follows: 

 £10/quarter page   

£15/half page      

£25/full page 

 Contact us on:  

contact@dykevillagehall.org.uk 
  

Dyke Village Hall  

Registered Charity No: 511496 

We wish to thank South  

Kesteven District Council  

Print Room for printing our  

Newsletter. 

Defibrillator News 
The Len Pick Trust  have kindly  
donated £1500 to Dyke Village Hall for the 
purchase of a defibrillator and cabinet 
through LIVES. 
The defibrillator arrived on Tuesday 5th 
March and on Monday 11th March Adrian 

Smith from the Len Pick Trust  and other Trustees came to 
present the defibrillator to Dr Brian Parkinson, Chair of 
Dyke Village Hall Committee. Also present was Kathy 
Carter who inspired the committee to seek a  
defibrillator for the village. Thank you Kathy. 
The next step is to install the defibrillator in the old village 
telephone box.   
In the meantime, LIVES have offered some free training and 
are encouraging us to cascade the training to others on our 
list of volunteers. 
 

http://www.dykevillagehall.org.uk


Dyke in the news 24 years ago 

Handicraft Show in Dyke in May 1985 
Thank you to Carole Jones who offered this news clipping 
from the Lincoln, Rutland and Stamford Mercury. Carole 
says that in addition to the handicrafts show  each year 
there was a Flower and Produce Show held every September. 
Well done to those organisers.  
In the photograph are Betty Davies, Elizabeth Clark,  
Elizabeth Needham, Joan Grieves, Irene Bonnett and  
Margaret Ash. 


